STATE OF CALIFORNIA Edmund G. Brown Jr., Governor

DEPARTMENT OF INDUSTRIAL RELATIONS
Office of the Director

1515 Clay Street, 17th Floor

Oakland, California 94612

July 2, 2012

Southern California Regional Rail Authority
1 Gateway Plaza, 12" Floor
Los Angeles, California 90012

Attention: Jason Lim, Labor Compliance Analyst

RE:  Approval of Labor Compliance Program,
LCP ID No. 2011.01104 and Exemption from using CMU

Dear Mr. Lim:

In accordance with the provisions of Title 8, California Code of Regulations, section 16425, approval of
Southern California Regional Rail Authority’s Labor Compliance Program (LCP) is hereby granted,
effective July 2, 2012. The Rail Authority is also granted approval to use its LCP on projects subject to the
requirements of Stats. 2011, Chap. 378 (AB 436) and 8 Cal. Code Reg. section 16450, in lieu of paying this
Department for compliance monitoring and enforcement on those projects. This approval applies only to
your agency's own projects, and the exemption from using the CMU on projects subject to the requirements
of AB 436 will remain in effect as long as your agency complies with its obligations and responsibilities as
an approved labor compliance program and does not contract with a third party to operate all or part of its
LCP, except as permitted by section 16455(c) of the regulations.

An LCP must comply with the requirements of Title 8, California Code of Regulations, sections 16421
through 16439, as well as with all other statutes and regulations pertaining to the monitoring and
enforcement of the state's prevailing wage requirements. Whether or not your agency's projects are subject
to the notice requirements of section 16451(a) of the regulations, you must send timely notice of all contract
awards when required by Labor Code section 1773.3 (projects of $30,000 or more that use apprenticeable
crafts), using the electronic PWC-100 form. A link to this form can be found on the CMU website at
http://www.dir.ca.gov/dlse/cmu/cmu.html.

Additional information and resources pertaining to labor compliance programs are available on the
Department's website at http:/www.dir.ca.gov/lcp.asp. Questions about enforcement policy must be
directed to the Division of Labor Standards Enforcement. If you have any other questions, including about
this notice, please contact Program Analyst Connor Schmeding at (510) 286-1094.

Sirllzce\rely,I .
Clocetos

Christine Baker, Director of Industrial Relations

///

cc: Susan Nakagama, Regional Manager, Division of Labor Standards Enforcement



